

TO: Mayor and City Council Members

FROM: Stevie Cox, City Manager

CC: Crystal Postell, Finance Director

DATE: 05/02/2024

REF: Hospice Donation

Summary:

Hospice of Randolph County has issued a letter of "thanks" for the City of Trinity's donation.

Background:

On Wednesday, April 10, 2024, the City Council agreed to purchase flowers or give a donation if any organizations were listed for contributions for former Councilman Robert "Bob" Labonte. It was listed on Mr. Labonte's online obituary that donations could be sent to Hospice of Randolph County. The City of Trinity has made a donation in the sum of \$150, which includes a brick to support the Hospice Memory Walk on the Hospice of Randolph campus, along with the following brick inscription:

In Memory of Robert Labonte City of Trinity

Recommendation:

There are no recommendations to be made.

Attachments:

Hospice of Randolph County Letter